
SUBDIVISION REVIEW SHEET 
 
 
CASE NO.:  C8-2018-0044.0A   PC DATE:  June 11, 2019 

Postponed from May 28  
Postponed from May 14  

SUBDIVISION NAME:  Resubdivision of Lot 14, Block 4, Broadacres Subdivision 
 
AREA:  0.34 acre (14,798 sf)    LOTS:  2 
 
APPLICANT: Starling Development     
 
AGENT:  Prossner and Assoc. (Kurt Prossner) 

 
ADDRESS OF SUBDIVISION:  5509 Clay Avenue 
 
GRIDS:  MJ27     COUNTY:  Travis 
 
WATERSHED: Shoal Creek    JURISDICTION:  Full Purpose 
 
EXISTING ZONING:  SF-3-NP   DISTRICT: 7 
 
LAND USE:  residential     NEIGHBORHOOD PLAN: Brentwood 
 
VARIANCES: flag lot variance 
 
SIDEWALKS:  Sidewalks will be constructed along Clay Avenue.  
 
DEPARTMENT COMMENTS:  The request is for the approval of the Resubdivision of Lot 
14, Block 4, Broadacres Subdivision, including a variance for a flag lot. The plat is comprised of 
2 lots on 0.34 acre (14,798 sf).  The applicant proposes to resubdivide an existing lot into two 
lots for residential use. The proposed lots comply with zoning requirements for use, lot width 
and lot size. 
At the May 28 hearing, this item was postponed to June 11 because Commissioner Shaw 
requested additional information about the criteria for a flag lot variance. That criteria is listed 
below in bold. All reviewers have approved the plat and the driveway/utility plan.  

LDC 25-4-175(2) In single-family or duplex residential subdivisions on previously platted 
land, the Land Use Commission shall grant a variance to allow flag lots if: 

(a) the commission finds that the subdivision: 
(i) has provided accessibility for emergency responders;  Approved by Austin 
Fire Dept. Verified by note in amanda.  
(ii) has adequate room for required utilities;  Approved by Austin Energy on 
Dec 8, 2018, and by Austin Water on May 21, 2019.  
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(iii) enhances environmental and tree protection;  Approved by heritage tree 
review on March 26, 2019. Approved by environmental review. Verified by note 
in amanda. 

(iv) is otherwise compatible with the surrounding neighborhood; 
and   Approval at the discretion of the PC.  Staff finds the flag lot is compatible 
with the surrounding neighborhood due to the presence of other flag lots, and the 
lack of written opposition to the plat. 

(b) the applicant provides a copy of any existing private deed restrictions for 
informational purposes.  There are no deed restrictions for this lot. 

 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  The staff recommends approval of the plat.  The 
resubdivision meets all applicable State and City of Austin Land Development Code 
requirements. 
 
PLANNING COMMISSION ACTION: 
 
CASE MANAGER:  Steve Hopkins   PHONE: 512-974-3175 
 
E-mail: steve.hopkins@austintexas.gov 
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JEFF DAVIS AVE 

LOCATION MAP 
(NOT TO SCALE) 
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